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30 September 2022  

Harry Gwala District Municipality hosting a successful District 

Development Model Political Hub meeting.  

Harry Gwala District Municipality, held a District Development Model 
(DDM), Political hub meeting at UMzimkhulu Municipality council 
chambers today (30 
September 2022).   
The DDM approach advocates for institutionalisation of District hubs for 
shared services, capacitated with the necessary expertise for communal 
usage.  
This meeting is part of government interventions which is aimed at 
accelerating service delivery through the District Development Model 
(DDM). 
All departments and stakeholders were represented at the meeting.  
District Mayor Cllr. Zamo Nxumalo, who chaired the meeting said that 
coming together for the DDM meeting must reap fruitful results.  
“It would be useless if we all meet here and nothing is done for the 
people. Resolutions and decisions taken here we must act on them. 
Follow up issues until they are resolved,” said Mayor Nxumalo 
 

This meeting was joined virtually by Deputy Minister in the Department 

of Cooperative Governance and Traditional Affairs (Cogta) Mr. Obed 

Bapela, Municipal Infrastructure Support Agent (MISA) CEO Mr.Ntandazo 

Vimba, Mr Vikani Mthintsho special advisor to the Minister (Cogta) and 

Dr. Sifiso Ngcobo advisor to DM Bapela.  
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